





زيارة وزير الآثار

قام الدكتور محمد ابراهيم وزير الآثار المصري بزيارة الي واشنطن خلال الفترة من ١-١ مارس الماضي، التقى خلالها بعدد من المسنولين الأمريكيين، لمناقشة سبل منع ووقف تداول الآثار المصرية في السوق الامريكية، في ضوء عمليات النهب والسرقة غير المشروعة الآثار المصرية التي تشهدها البلاد منذ ثورة ٢٠ يناير.

كما التقى السيد الوزير بمسنولين في شركة الامريكية (eBay) الذي كان قد شهد موقعها الترويج لمنات من القطع الأثرية المصرية المنقب عنها بطرق غير مشروعة. وشهدت زيارة السيد الوزير توقيع مذكرة تفاهم بين وزارة الآثار والتحالف الدولي للآثار المصرية المكون من أكثر من مؤسسة دولية مهتمين بعلوم الآثار. وسيقوم التحالف الدولي بموجب هذا الاتفاق بتقديم الدعم والخبرات اللازمة لوزارة الآثار للحيلولة دون استمرار عمليات التنقيب غير المشروعة للمواقع الآثرية في مصر. كما سيقدم التحالف التمويل للازم لبدء عملية رصد وتسجيل الآثار المصرية لخلق قاعدة بيانات متكاملة.

الوضع الاقتصادي المصري

تستهدف الحكومة المصرية تحفيز النمو الإقتصادى على المدى القصير والمتوسط الأجل من خلال زيادة الإنفاق على الإستثمارات العامة والخاصة لخلق فرص عمل وزيادة الطلب لتنشيط الإقتصاد، حيث تم البدء في تنفيذ حزمتين تحفيزيتين تبلغ قيمتهما 29.7 مليار جنيه، و20 مليار جنيه، وفيما يتعلق بتطوير البيئة القانونية تم تقديم تعديلات على قانون المنافسة ومنع الممارسات الإحتكارية، وإعداد تشريع جديد لتطوير سوق العقارات وتشجيع التمويل العقارى، كما أنه يتم دراسة العديد من التعديلات على التشريعات التي تنظم بيئة التجارة والإستثمار في مصر، كما يجرى العمل على تنفيذ عدد من

المشروعات التنموية العملاقة مثل مشروع "تنمية قناة السويس"، ومشروع "إنشاء وتنمية وتطوير المثلث الذهبى لصعيد مصر" والذى يهدف لإنشاء مركز تعدينى صناعى تجارى سياحى فى المنطقة الواقعة بين محافظتى قنا والبحر الأحمر. ومشروع محطة الطاقة النووية لتوليد الكهرباء للأغراض السلمية بمنطقة الضبعة.

وقد قام السيد وزير الصناعة والتجارة الخارجية بزيارة للولايات المتحدة المريكية خلال فبراير الماضى التقى خلالها بأعضاء الغرفة التجارية الأمريكية وعدد من المسئولين الأمريكين، حيث إستعرض الجهود التي تبذلها الحكومة لدفع الإقتصاد المصرى والتغلب على التحديات التي تواجهه.

جهود الجالية من أجل مصر

أود أن اتقدم بخالص الشكر والتقدير لأبناء الجالية المصرية في الولايات المتحدة لإهتمامهم بدعم أنشطة وفعاليات ذات تأثير إيجابي علي حياة العديد من أبناء مصر في الداخل والخارج على حد سواء، وسوف تقوم السفارة بالإعلان عن الجهود التي تبذلها الجمعيات المصرية في الولايات المتحدة والأفراد لخدمة مصر، وترجو موافاتها بأي من هذه الجهود حتى يمكن الإعلان عنها والترويج لها.

وأنوه في هذا الصدد إلى ما تقوم به مؤسسة Egypt cancer network وهي إحدى الجمعيات غير الهادفة للربح والمسجلة في العديد من الولايات الأمريكية وتقوم بتنظيم أنشطة للتعريف بمستشفى سرطان الأطفال 57357 وكذلك جمع الدعم المادي للمستشفى. ويمكن الإطلاع على تفاصيل أكثر عن الجمعية وأنشطتها في الولايات المتحدة عبر موقعها الإلكتروني هو: http://egyptcancernetwork.org

الجمعيات المصرية في الولايات المتحدة

أود أن أجدد النداء إلي كافة أبناء الجالية وخاصةً الشباب لزيادة التواصل فيما بينهم وبين والسفارة وتقديم أفكارهم الخلاقة لدعم مسيرة التطور في مصر، إضافة لإبلاغنا بأي تجمعات للمصريين في الولايات المتحدة ونوعية نشاطها وكذلك للجهود التي تقوم بها هذه الجمعيات لخدمة مصرنا الحبيبة، لما لهذا الأمر من تأثير إيجابي بالغ في تنظيم الجالية وتوجيه طاقاتها المتنوعة لدعم مصر.

التبرع لصندوق دعم مصر

أود أن أحيط أبناء الجالية الأعزاء بأنه على خلفية الاستفسارات التي تلقتها السفارة حول كيفية إيداع مبالغ مالية في حساب "صندوق دعم مصر" (306306) قامت السفارة بفتح حساب برقم (0001405504010) لدى البنك الأهلي المصري فرع نيويورك والذي يمكن من خلاله تحويل أية مبالغ مالية إلى حساب " صندوق دعم مصر".

استخراج بطاقات الرقم القومى

أود أن أشير إلي أنه على ضوء ما أعرب عنه بعض أبناء الجالية من رغبة في استصدار بطاقات الرقم القومي، فيسعدني أن أنقل لكم إمكانية حضور وفد من مصلحة الأحوال المدنية لاستصدار بطاقات الرقم القومي لأبناء الجالية المصرية في واشنطن. وفي هذا الصدد أهيب بكم سرعة تسجيل رغباتكم في استصدار بطاقات الرقم القومي على أن يتضمن الطلب اسم الولاية التي تقيمون بها ورقم التليفون الخاص بكم وذلك من خلال البريد الإلكتروني التالي: IDrequest @egyptembassy.net

Egypt's Historical and Cultural Preservation

Dr. Mohamed Ibrahim, Egypt's Minister of Antiquities, concluded a visit to Washington DC in March, during which he met with US Government officials to discuss areas of cooperation between the United States and Egypt in a variety of areas, including cultural preservation and conservation of antiquities. They discussed the cooperation in combatting the looting and illegal trafficking of Egyptian artifacts in light of the rash of looting in recent years of archaeological sites.

Minister Ibrahim also signed a public-private partnership with the International Coalition to Protect

Egyptian Antiquities (ICPEA) designed to protect Egyptian antiquities from cultural racketeering, a centuries old business and a crime that Egypt – and other countries – faces, especially during difficult economic times.

Boosting the Egyptian Economy

In February, Egypt's Minister of Trade, Industry and Investment, Mounir Fakhry Abdel Nour, visited the United States and met with the members of the U.S. Chamber of Commerce as well as US Government officials. The Minister's discussions included efforts taken by the Egyptian Government to stimulate its economy. With two stimulus packages released, 29.7 billion and 20 billion Egyptian pounds respectively, Egypt is focused on enhancing short and medium-term growth through increased spending on public and private investments in order to create job opportunities and increase demand to stimulate the economy.

To ensure a more competitive economic environment, amendments to the "competition and antimonopoly code" have been introduced, coupled with new legislation to enhance the real-estate market and encourage mortgage finance. More business legislative reforms are expected in the near future.

The Egyptian Government is working on the Suez Canal Development Project; establishing an industrial, mining, commercial and tourism center between Qena and the Red Sea; and building a nuclear power plant in the El Dabaa region for electricity generation.

Egyptians supporting each other

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to the Egyptian community for the support of the activities and functions that have positively impacted the lives of Egyptians both in Egypt and abroad. The Embassy will continue to inform the community such efforts exerted by Egyptian Organizations in the United States to support Egypt, and in this regard I encourage the community to provide the embassy with any information on this regard to be shared regularly through the Embassy's newsletter.

With this said, I would like to highlight the success story of the Egypt Cancer Network, a U.S. based 501c3 non-profit organization which provides charitable support to Egyptian hospitals and non-profit organizations focused on cancer in the areas of patient care, scientific advancement and education. For more information: http://egyptcancernetwork.org

National Identity Cards

In response to the overwhelming number of inquiries from the Egyptian community, I would like to announce that we are in anticipation of a visit by a delegation from the Egyptian Civil Affairs Authority to Washington DC to issue national ID cards. I therefore urge those who desire to issue the national ID cards to send their requests and contact information to: IDrequest@egyptembassy.net

Egypt Support Fund

In response to the inquiries about depositing and transferring cash to "Egypt support fund" (306306), the Embassy has opened a deposit account in National Bank of Egypt in New York towards that purpose. The account number is 0001405504010.

Community-Embassy Engagement

I would like to renew my call to the community to increase the level of interaction and communication with the Embassy, both by updating contact information and sharing information on any new Egyptian organization and its activities supporting Egypt. This type of engagement is likely to have a positive impact on establishing a more unified Egyptian community in the United States that is able to mobilize and coordinate its efforts in order to support our beloved country.

I would also like to encourage the youth in the Egyptian community to intensify their networking among themselves as well as with the Embassy to share and project their creative and innovative ideas to support development in Egypt.

Follow us on Twitter: @EgyptEmbassyUSA

